FVWDB Executive Committee 

May 5, 2009

Approved Meeting Minutes (Public)
Members Present:  Mr. Grant, Ms. VanNess, Ms. Tirado (by phone), Mr. Thiel, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Schultz
Members Absent:  Ms. Holcomb

Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Mr. Hesse, Ms. Welch

Ms. Tirado called the meeting to order at 1:06pm.

Approval of minutes from March 23rd, 2009:  Mr. Grant made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.
Agenda amendment:  Mr. Grant made a motion to adjust the agenda to add a recent development/request regarding the Storm Retention pond and a need to discuss current policy amendments.   Mr. Kleman second.  Here was no further discussion and the motion passes.  

Update on the Storm Retention pond:  Mr. Hesse reminded the group of the request from the Town of Menasha and McMahon Associates to utilize a portion of the FVWDB land for a storm retention pond as approved at the January Board meeting.  A fence is now being added, so FVWDB would lose approximately  400 or so more square feet.  McMahon would gain land back from the original proposal.  Mr. Grant made a motion to deed the additional 400 feet to the Town of Menasha for the retention pond if all costs associated are taken care of by the Town of Menasha.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  Mr. Schultz abstained from voting.
PY 07 State Local Plan:  The plan was submitted to DWD last week.  A public hearing is scheduled for May 26th for anyone wishing to comment on the plan.  If necessary, changes could be made at that time before it’s officially approved on June 1, 2009.  Ms. Welch will finalize the organizational chart, but wanted the group to know that the five year contract between the FVWDB and Workforce Economics is up for renewal.  Ms. Welch’s recommendation is to leave the contract as is, as it automatically renews for five years if there no changes made to the contract, as a final guidance from DOL regarding organizational structure has not been received.  If DOL does require changes to be made, the FVWDB can change or amend the contract at any point.  Ms. Tirado suggested renewing the contract for one year since DOL has not given final guidance rather than renewing for five years.  Ms. Welch noted that DWD does not have an issue with the current structure.  Mr. Grant would prefer waiting until DOL responds before making amendments to the contract at this point.  Mr. Thiel does not believe there is an issue with renewing for the five year period.  Ms. Welch has been very fair to all contractors during this process as she realizes not everyone agrees with the interpretation of the law.  After a lengthy discussion regarding pros and cons of not making any changes to the current contract, the Executive Committee noted that nothing will be done at this time, but the contract will be amended if DOL instructs the FVWDB to do so.  
FVWDB Policy Amendments:  Mr. Hesse and Ms. Welch discussed the need to amend current policies regarding assistance to individuals.  For administrative allowances, Mr. Hesse proposes raising the limit for short term training to $3000 from $2400.  For intensive service training (1 or 2 time classes, blueprint reading, basic computer, any training that doesn’t result in a credential), the  current limit is $100 but proposing increasing it up to $500.  He noted a typical class costs $125-200 per class.  Finally, for regular ITA training:  (RN, IT field), lifetime limit was $9600 or $2400 per semester.  The recommendation is to temporarily increase limits up to $3000 per semester for roughly the next year, or $12,000 as costs are increasing at the technical colleges.  Ms. VanNess made a motion to approve the changes as listed.  Mr. Grant second.  Ms. Welch noted this is policy that will be approved first and then added to the local plan.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.
Board Meeting Agenda:  Ms. Welch noted each committee is going to meet before the May 21st full meeting and will come with committee goals/budget requests.  Ms. Welch asked to do an hour or so of retreat involving committee requests/updated, then discuss budget.  Ms. Welch may need to ask for formal elections to move the leadership to through June 30, 2009.  Ms. Welch will review the By-Laws.  Nominating committee:  Mr. Grant will chair the committee, and Mr. Schultz will assist.
Review of Adult and Dislocated Worker RFP proposals:


Mr. Bob Borremans of the Southwest Wisconsin Workforce Development Board joined the meeting by conference call.  Mr. Borremans’ office reviewed the adult and dislocated worker proposals that were submitted through RFP, there was only one submission, Workforce Economics.  He noted that generally, on a scale of 1-5, fours and fives were awarded for each category.  He also received the proof of publication and agreed that RFPs were available for a decent amount of time and doesn’t feel that only receiving one submission was due to lack of public knowledge.  Mr. Borremans would feel extremely comfortable recommending Workforce Economics to be awarded the proposal.  There were no further questions or concerns and Mr. Borremans left the meeting.
Mr. Grant made a motion to award Workforce Economics, Inc. the contract for Adult and Dislocated Worker for the counties of Waupaca, Waushara, and Outagamie.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  
ARRA Funds:


a)  Summer youth:  Over 1000 youth have applied for the summer program.  There is room for 5% of youth who don’t fall into the 100% of poverty line.  Ms. Welch’s goal is to also try to help the other youth who don’t fit into the criteria to help them find jobs as well.  Approximately 65-70 applications have been received for worksites, but more may be needed.  Background checks of supervisors will be done this month.  June 11th will be a kick off event for the summer youth program for youth, worksite supervisors, legislators, etc.


b)  Ms. Welch is asking for guidance from DWD regarding the Adult and Dislocated worker programs.  Ms. Welch would like to see 70% of funding go towards training, for support services, OJTs, anything to get them engaged in employment.  Goal is to do approximately 10-15% for case management.  Trying to get the money out there, but keep having to wait on the state for official policies.  Everything has to go out for RFPs related to stimulus funding.
Move to Closed Session to discuss Personnel:  Mr. Kleman made a motion to move into Closed Session.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 2:01pm.  Mr. Hesse left the room.
Motion to Return to Open Session as per State Statutue 19.85(1)c
Mr. Grant sent a motion to return to Open Session and Mr. Thiel second.   There was no further discussion and the meeting returned to open session at 2:11pm. 

Motion to Approve the Actions while in Closed Session:    Mr. Grant made a motion to approve the actions while discussed in closed session; specifically releasing FVWDB funds  to award no more than 4% merit pay adjustments to Workforce Economics staff as of July 1, 2009.   Mr. Kleman second.   There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  

Other Business:  Mr. Grant commented on Fox 11’s nightly piece (9:30pm) regarding economic recovery.


Ms. Tirado asked about Kimberly Clark, there may be 1000 more workers affected but FVWDB has not been told if those affected would be in the Fox Valley area.  

Adjournment:  Mr. Grant made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:16pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Welch 

